
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 

July 31, 2024 

Michael Sorenson 
Milne Fruit Products Inc. 
PO Box 111 
Prosser, WA 99350-0111 

RE: Application for Renewal of Issuance of National Pollutant Discharge Elimination 
System (NPDES) Permit No. WA0052272 

Dear Michael Sorenson: 

Thank you for the timely submittal of the NPDES permit renewal application for Milne Fruit 
Products Prosser as requested by your permit manager. The application was reviewed and 
accepted as complete on July 31, 2024.  

As the draft permit is developed, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) staff may contact you 
with questions or request a visit to your facility. In order to maintain complete application 
status, Milne Fruit Products Prosser must provide any additional information Ecology may 
request in a timely manner. The permit writer currently assigned to write your permit is 
Stephanie Giesin.  

In accordance with Chapter 90.48 of the Revised Code of Washington (RCW), your existing 
permit and the terms and conditions thereof remain in effect until further notice. You are also 
required to comply with all water pollution law and regulations. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (509) 379-3967 or by email 
at crowqpermits@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely,  

Joy Espinoza (signed electronically) 7/31/2024 

Joy Espinoza 
Permit Coordinator 
Water Quality Program 

e-cc: Bruce DeJong, Milne Fruit Products, Inc., bdejong@milnefruit.com 
 Stephanie Giesin, Ecology-Union Gap, stephanie.giesin@ecy.wa.gov  
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